Kirthi Peramaul

From: Kirthi Peramaul

Sent: Monday, 14 December 2020 16:08 **To:** Musa Mangobe; Nkosinathi Mahlaba

Subject: Draft Scoping Reports for the proposed SANRAL Quarry 6A & 6B

Dear Musa,

The Draft Scoping Reports for Quarry 6A & 6B were submitted to the DMRE on the 19th of November 2020. As haulage of material will be undertaken on an existing access road, this access road crosses an ephemeral wetland. GA Environment is thus required to include Activity 19 of listing notice 1 on the submission. Activity 19 includes the following:

"The infilling or depositing of any material of more than 10 cubic metres into, or the dredging, excavation, removal or moving of soil, sand, shells, shell grit, pebbles or rock of more than 10 cubic metres from a watercourse"

It is GA Environment's understanding based on our telephonic conversation, that activity 19 will be included in the Final Scoping report that will be submitted to the Department in January 2021. A motivation (cover letter) will be submitted with the Final Scoping report detailing the inclusion of Activity 19. The public will be provided with an opportunity to comment on the additional listed activity during the circulation of the Draft EIR report.

Please confirm if GA Environment's understanding is correct and thank you soo much for taking the time to chat to me today.

Kind Regards



Kirthi Peramaul Senior Environmental Assessment Practitioner +27 722 564 733



e: <u>kirthip@gaenvironment.com</u> t: +27 11 312 2537/2584 f: +27 11 805 1950 w: <u>www.gladafrica.com</u>

GA Environment (Pty) Ltd. Gauteng Head Office:GladAfrica House, Hertford Office Park, 90 Bekker Road, Midrand, 1686

DISCLAIMER: The e-mail and attachments are confidential and intended only for selected recipients. If you have received it in error, you may not in any way disclose or rely on the contents. You may not keep copy or distribute the e-mail. Any views or opinions expressed are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of GA Environment (Pty) Ltd. Should you receive it, immediately notify the sender of the error and delete the e-mail. Also note that this form of communication is not secure, it can be intercepted, and may not necessarily be free of errors and viruses in spite of reasonable efforts to secure this medium.

